
 
 

Poipoia te kākano kia puawai – Nurture the seed and it will thrive 

 
NEWSLETTER ONE, TERM TWO                           Friday 3rd May, 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KIA ORA, TALOFA LAVA, AND WELCOME.  

We hope your tamariki managed to get some well-deserved rest over the break. It’s been great 

seeing their smiling faces and the grounds full of laughter once again. 

Welcome to Hudson, Reign, Kavin and their families to Koraunui School this term. 

 

TERM 2 PARENT / TEACHER CONFERENCES 

Parent / Teacher conferences will be held on Tuesday 11th June starting at 3.15pm and 

Wednesday 12th June starting at 2.15pm. More information about booking a time slot will be 

available in our next newsletter. 

 

KORAUNUI SINGLET AMNESTY 

We are missing a lot of these sports singlets, and we need them back ASAP. We have teams 

that need these!! Please return these to the office.  

 

 
 

Contacts: 

 

 Phone: 939 9707 txt: 027 3710 947 KCC Cellphone: 027 241 3028  Teeth: 0800TALKTEETH

  

PRINCIPAL: Dave Lamont  principal@koraunui.school.nz        

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES:  Spencer Hiess BoT.Chair@koraunui.school.nz, amber.pacheco@koraunui.school.nz, 

chris.blazkow@koraunui.school.nz, kris.dando@koraunui.school.nz, renee.madsen@koraunui.school.nz, 

Craig.Gilmour@koraunui.school.nz  
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WHĀNAU SCIENCE EXTRAVAGANZA! 

Calling all curious minds! 

All tamariki MUST be accompanied by an adult! 

📅 Date: Thursday, 16th May ⏰ Time: 5:30 PM - 7:00 PM 

🌭 Sausage Sizzle: Enjoy delicious sausages to fuel your scientific discoveries! 

🎁 Prize Draw: Participate in our prize draw for a chance to win exciting goodies! 

🔬 Hands-On Science Activities: Engage with interactive experiments and discover the 

wonders of science firsthand! 

Don’t miss out on this fantastic event! Bring your whānau (family) and let’s celebrate science 

together! 🌈🔍🌟 

It'll be an evening of laughter, learning, and exploration for the whole whānau! 

Don't miss out! 

Spread the word and bring your whānau! 

 

FLYING HIGH PROJECT 

All permission forms were due today, FRIDAY 3rd May. 

All tamariki are expected to show KORAU values and self-manage. 

Information about this for our senior classes will be sent out via email at the start of next 

week. This will be happening next Friday, 7th May.  More Information to follow. 

 

HUTTFEST 

All our tamariki who are involved with this are busy this term learning new waiata and 

dances. More information will be coming out later in the term about performance dates and 

times. As well as information about getting tickets. Please keep an eye out for notices and  

permission slips. 

 

POI WĀNANGA 

We will be having a poi wānanga soon where we will need helpers to make poi for our 

performers. Please be prepared to give some time to help with this. More information to 

come. 

 

NETBALL 2024 

Netball games start this coming Saturday. A huge thank you to Leigh Te Puia for organizing 

netball this year and to our wonderful coaches for giving their time to take practices and 

coach on a Saturday. All the best for the season ahead! 

 

BASKETBALL 2024 

Basketball games have started, and the first games were held on Thursday at Walter Nash, 

Taita. A huge thank you to Dale Ritossa for organizing basketball this year and to our 

wonderful coaches for helping. We are still on the lookout for a coach for one of our teams, if 

you can help with this, please call the office. 

 

STUDYCENTRE 

Have a look at the link below to see what our amazing kids have been doing at Study Centre. 

https://www.koraunui.school.nz/this-is-us/study-centre/ 

 

SCHOOL POOL  

Our school pool is now closed and will re-open in Term 4.  A reminder if you have a school 

pool key this needs to be returned ASAP. 
 

https://www.koraunui.school.nz/this-is-us/study-centre/


OVERDUE INVOICES 

Thank you to those families that have paid or are continuing to pay their invoices. If you 

haven’t and need to, please start doing so. Outstanding sports fees need to be paid ASAP. 

 

 

2PM CLUB  

All children will need to be booked into 2PM Club by clicking here. 

Every Wednesday and Friday we run 2pm Club between 2.00-3.00pm for 

children whose parents book them in for this service.  The cost of 2pm Club is 

$2.00/session.  This is to cover the cost of supervision during these times. If 

your child is not coming to 2pm you need to contact the office for that specific 

day. If your child is on the casual list and attending, you also need to let the office know for 

that day.   

 

BANK ACCOUNTS 

Many families keep a small bank account with the school office to pay for items, events, or 

sports fees during the year. If you would like to do this, please come and talk to Maree and 

she will show you how it works.  

Some families have set up a regular bank credit to do the same thing. If you wish to do this, 

the lovely office ladies will help with this.  Our account is Koraunui School Board of Trustees 

12 3478-0015483-00 

 

CONTACT DETAILS 

Thank you to those that have already updated their contact details. It is important that we have 

accurate and up-to-date contacts for safety and emergencies. If any details have changed for 

you, please contact the office and let them know.  

 

TOYS 

We are seeing an increasing number of toys coming to school which is causing unneeded 

disruption both in class and in the playground. Please make sure toys stay at home unless they 

have been agreed upon by your child’s teacher. 
 

 

WHATS COMING UP IN TERM 2 

Week 2 

• Thursday 9th May – Year 4-6 TRY Obstacle Challenge @ Fraser Park (selected 

tamariki). 

• Thursday 9th May – 50 Cent Stalls being held on this day. 

• Friday 10th May – Year 4-6 Dream Big Hot Air Balloon Session @ Tui Glen TBC. 

Week 3 

• Primary School Science Week 

• Wednesday 15th May – Year 0-3 Junior Cross – Country 10.30am middle field. 

• Thursday 16th May – Whanāu Science Night – 5.30pm to 7pm in Te Whare 

Matauranga (Library). 

• Friday 17th May – Pink Shirt Day Celebration. 

• Friday 17th May – School Assembly 9.10am to 9.40am Fetu o le Moana hosting. 

 

Ngā mihi, 

Gillian McPeake 

Acting Principal 

https://forms.office.com/r/8vAshE8iEC


RETURN FORMS 

Please send back the whole sheet, even if you have filled in only one section. 

 

YES, I CAN HELP! 

 

School crossing: 8.00-8.30: Possible days:  Mon     Tue     Wed     Thu     Fri 

 

Name:___________________________________ Phone:____________________ 

 

 

 

YES, I CAN HELP! 

 

Community Tutor Reading:  

 

Name:___________________________________ Phone:____________________ 

 

 

 

CONTACT DETAILS 

Childs/Children’s Name: 

 

Parent/Caregiver Name: 

Address: 

Phone: 

Mobile: 

Email: 

 

Emergency Contact and Relationship: 

Address: 

Phone: 

Mobile: 

Email: 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


